
Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei region to roll
out 6 measures to fight smog

Beijing is gulfed by heavy smog. [Photo/Xinhua]

The Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei region will take six new measures to continue
combating smog in 2017, said Zhao Yingmin, vice minister of environmental
protection.

The concentration of PM2.5 — fine particulate matter that is hazardous to
human health — decreased by 7.8 percent in the region in 2016, with Beijing
reducing 9.9 percent, Tianjin 1.4 percent and Hebei 9.1 percent. But the
region still needs to beef up efforts in improving its air quality,
especially in winter, Zhao said.

The region will adopt the following six measures in 2017. First, a total of
28 “route” cities, or cities near the Beijing-Tianjin-Hebei region that can
impact the air, should meet the requirement of reducing their steel capacity
ahead of schedule, and the small yet heavily polluting plants scattered
around the region should be closed down by the end of October. Second, the
region will promote clean heating in winter, build “coal-free zones,” close
down small coal-fired boilers, and make coal consumption in the 28 “route”
cities realize a negative growth. Third, the region will enhance its
comprehensive work in fighting industrial air pollution, with key industries
meeting emission caps and the region taking the lead in issuing pollutant
discharge permits. Fourth, while cement and casting industries in the region
continue to halt production in winter, cities such as Shijiazhuang, Tangshan,
Handan and Anyang will also slash half of their steel capacity during winter
heating seasons. Fifth, car emissions will be controlled. Sixth, dust at
construction sites should be reduced in 2017.
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